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Academic Assembly 
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institutional use. Congress is currently working on a fourth stimulus bill. This new bill will hopefully 
include even more support for higher education.  

c. Other Updates: There are 136 students currently still being housed in the residence halls owned by 
SU. The Douglas and Vi Hilbert Halls (not owned by SU but connected to SU) are housing an 
additional 130-140 students. Students have been moved to single rooms with single bathrooms. 
Sanitary and housing services continue to be provided by skeleton crews; food services are still 
being offered as take out only. Commencement has been cancelled for June 14th, 2020. SU is looking 
to reschedule the non-Law commencement for the weekend of October 9th, 10th and 11th, 2020 on 
campus. The add/drop period is still ongoing for the Spring Quarter. At this time, the university has 
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c. The ConC is also working to create a comprehensive database of all the committee activity. This 
project is an effort to preserve institutional memory moving forward. The database includes a 
complete list of faculty that will be updated every 2-3 months to maintain accurate records. 

d. ConC would ask that the AcA representatives send out the call for volunteers to their constituencies. 
Given the current circumstances, the hope is that community spirit will spark the pride for service.  

IV. Program Review Committee – Terri Clark       2:55 – 3:05 
Program Review – Master of Professional Accounting (MPAC): There was some initial concern regarding 
the mixing of undergraduate and graduate courses. The PRC has determined, in consultation with the 
department, that these concerns will be addressed. The PRC recommends that the AcA approve the MPAC 
memo.  

a. Motion: AcA moves to approve the MPAC memo. Seconded. VOTE: APPROVE: 12, OPPOSED: 0, 
ABSTENTIONS: 0.  

i. Motion is passed – AcA approves the MPAC memo.  
Program Review – Diagnostic Imaging and Ultrasound (DIUS): This program 
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d. The university leadership would like to see the AcA tackle this issue and find an evaluation 
instrument that can be shared across the institution, while also allowing each college/school to 
tailor questions to meet their specific needs. A process should be devised and approved by the AcA. 
Consideration should also be given to how the evaluations are advertised. Students are not given a 
compelling reason to complete their evaluations. A set of best practices for evaluations should be 
set to guide faculty in their administering of evaluations. The goal should be a centralized evaluation 
approach and a clear vision on what evaluations are meant to capture. Students strongly feel that 
evaluations are an important part of student voice in curriculum oversight and development.  

e. Could evaluations be scheduled to occur once a quarter, rather than for every course?  
f. The usual questions of process are not going to apply for the current quarter. The CDLI has crafted a 

short evaluation that will ascertain technological shortcomings for the spring quarter.  
g. The University of Southern California has changed evaluations to be about teaching rather than 

summative reviews of courses. USC then used this data to improve education. There are different 
questions for different outcomes. SU needs to decide what the goal of its evaluations should be.  

h. The AcA will form a working group with reps from each school/college to conduct research and write 
new guidelines for a new evaluation process. Will the working group begin its work in the fall when 
the current crisis has, hopefully, abated? 

i. Would the Center for Faculty Development be better qualified to draft initial guidelines since they are 
the experts in this area?  

j. AcA Proposes 2 different Stages: (1) A working group of faculty and other relevant experts will work 
to address the central question: what is the purpose of SU’s evaluations? (2) Once a clear purpose 
statement has been written, the second working group will draft a standard student evaluation form 
and evaluation guidelines. 

k. How should evaluations be conducted for the 19-20 AY, SQ?  
i. Could there be modified evaluations for this quarter? A continued avenue for student voice is 

very important. The evaluation should be kept brief.  
ii. There is concern that changes to evaluations cannot be made quickly enough for 

implementation during the current quarter. Last minute changes would only add anxiety to 
those faculty who are on a promotion/TT line and rely on student evaluations for their 
portfolios. Student evaluations are not being added to portfolios this quarter. SU could make 
a shorter evaluation optional for faculty for this quarter? 

l. AcA members concur that changes to student evaluations for the current quarter are not feasible. A 
working group will be formed to address the issue of student evaluations at a future date.  

i. (Potential) Volunteers for the Student Evaluations Working Group: Dylan Medina, Angie 
Jenkins, Chris Paul.  


